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REPORT TO METHODIST COUNCIL 
MARCH 2007

REPORT OF THE CONNEXIONAL TRUSTEES 

FOR CONNEXIONAL OFFICES MANCHESTER

1.
The Methodist Council is party to a Joint Management Agreement signed in 1996 and appoints Connexional Managing Trustees to fulfil its responsibilities under the Model Trusts under this Agreement. 

2.
The managing trustees appointed by the Council are:-


Mrs Jean Schroeder (Chair)


The Revd Kenneth Howcroft


Mr Ronald W. G. Lucas


Mr Philip Morrey


Mr G. Alan Pimlott


The Revd David Westhead

Nominations for Appointment by the Methodist Council as members of the Connexional Trustees Body:-


Ms Anne Hughes-Holmes, General Manager, TMCP

[This appointment was made at the January 2007 Methodist Council.]

3.
The  Connexional Trustees met on 30th November 2006 and report as follows:-

4.
Matters for Report


4.1
The Connexional Trustees received  the Draft Annual Report and Accounts of the Management Committee for Central Buildings, Manchester, for the year ended 31st August 2006.



The Connexional Trustees noted a satisfactory report in terms of the Management Committee’s finances. Audited Accounts will be submitted by the Treasurer in due course and reported accordingly.


4.2
The Management Committee is currently planning a new central heating system for the building and the work is to be carried out in the Spring of 2007.  The Connexional Trustees were happy to approve the scheme subject to any approvals required by the Methodist Property Office.

4.3
Some general suggestions were made by the Trustees to the Management Committee in the areas of Risk Assessment and Reserves Policy.

4.4
The present Management Agreement is to be reviewed and updated.  Draft instructions have been prepared on behalf of the Church Bodies and the Management Committee and submitted to the Legal Adviser.

4.5
The Trustees endorsed, once again, the continuing positive work of the Management Committee on behalf of the Church Bodies.


4.6
The Chair of the Trustees, Jean Schroeder, indicated she felt the time had come to offer her resignation, having served on the Connexional Trustees Body for almost 10 years.  The Trustees expressed their gratitude and appreciation to Jean for her commitment in this role.

5.
The Connexional Trustees noted with great sadness the death during the year of the former General Manager of TMCP, Mrs Caroline Hickling.

6.
Governance Review


The Trustees discussed at length a report commissioned by the Methodist Council which has now been submitted to officers of the Council.  The review was carried out following discussions with the Building Manager and users of the building.


Should there be any need to address or review arrangements for the management of the building in due course, the Connexional Trustees will, at that time, take on board the requirements of the Methodist Council.

7.
Matters for decision by the Council


The Connexional Trustees wish to nominate to the Methodist Council for membership of the Connexional Trustees Ms Anne Hughes-Holmes, General Manager of TMCP.  The Board of TMCP supports the nomination.

Resolution

The Connexional Trustees are requested to appoint a new Chair from amongst their number and report accordingly to the Methodist Council in their next Annual Report.

Alan Pimlott

For the Connexional Trustees for Central Buildings, Manchester

ughes-HolmesH
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